
PLANNING DEPARTMENT 
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW NOTICE 

 
Notice is hereby given to the general public of the following actions under 
the Environmental Review Process. Review of the documents concerning 
these projects can be arranged by calling (415) 575-9025. 

 
NOTICE OF HEARING ON APPEAL OF 

PRELIMINARY NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
2014.0653E: Agreement for Disposal of San Francisco Municipal Solid 
Waste at Recology Hay Road Landfill in Solano County - The proposed 
project consists of an Agreement between the City of San Francisco and 
Recology to change the disposal site for San Francisco’s municipal solid waste 
(MSW).  Currently, Recology, the company that collects San Francisco’s waste, 
transports San Francisco’s MSW to the Altamont Landfill, located in eastern 
Alameda County, for disposal. San Francisco’s existing agreement with Waste 
Management, Inc., operator of the Altamont Landfill, will expire around 2016.  The 
proposed project consists of an Agreement to authorize the transportation of 
MSW from San Francisco to the existing Recology Hay Road Landfill located in 
unincorporated Solano County, at 6426 Hay Road, near State Route 113, 
southeast of Vacaville, where it would be disposed.  San Francisco and Recology 
would enter into an Agreement for the transportation and disposal of five million 
tons of San Francisco’s MSW at the Recology Hay Road Landfill.  MSW would be 
transported by long haul semi‐trucks, primarily from the Recology San Francisco 
transfer station located at 501 Tunnel Road, with several additional trucks hauling 
residual wastes for disposal from Recology’s Recycle Central facility, located at 
Pier 96 in San Francisco, as is presently the case.  At current rates of disposal, it 
is estimated that the Agreement would have a term of approximately 13 – 15 
years.  No new construction or changes in current Recology operations within San 
Francisco are proposed.  No new construction or change in existing permits would 
be required at the Recology Hay Road Landfill in Solano County.  The proposed 
project would correspond with the cessation of transport of San Francisco’s MSW 
to Altamont Landfill.  The Agreement between San Francisco and Recology to 
authorize the proposed change in disposal sites would need to be approved by 
the San Francisco Board of Supervisors.  (Maltzer) 
 
This appeal is scheduled for a public hearing before the Planning Commission in 
Room 400, City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, on April 23, 2015, 
beginning at 1:30 p.m. or later. At that time, the hearing will be proposed for 
continuance to May 21, 2015. For a more specific time, please call 558-6422 for 
recorded information the week of the hearing.  
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